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APACHE JUNCTION LANDFILL 

PLANNED DEVELOPMENT AMENDMENT 

CASE NO. PLN2016-00002 

SUPPLEMENT TO THE CITIZEN PARTICIPATION REPORT 

SUBMITTED OCTOBER 21, 2016 

 

 
The purpose of this Supplement to the Citizen Participation Report is to document 

Apache Junction Landfill Corporation’s (“AJLC”) ongoing communication and 

voluntary neighborhood meeting with interested citizens and representatives of 

the Silver Bar Landfill regarding the Apache Junction Landfill Planned 

Development Amendment (“Application”) request (Case No. PLN2016-00002). 

On February 24, 2016, the AJLC submitted its Citizen Participation Report to the 

City of Apache Junction for the Application. On April 19, 2016, the Apache 

Junction City Council continued the Application to December 6, 2016. Following 

the April 19, 2016 hearing, AJLC and its representatives voluntarily conducted 

additional public participation and outreach to: (1) the potentially interested 

community within Apache Junction; (2) citizens that signed a petition opposing 

the Application; and (3) representatives of the Silver Bar landfill located 

approximately 24 miles southeast of the Apache Junction Landfill. 

 

 
Additional Citizen Outreach 

 

At the April 19, 2016, City Council meeting, Ms. Diane Burns, who resides nearly 6 

miles north of the Apache Junction Landfill in unincorporated Pinal County, 

submitted 36 petitions opposed to the Application.  Following the Council 

hearing, AJLC attempted to contact everyone that signed a petition and provided 

their contact information.  The purpose of this follow-up was to involve and 
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facilitate ongoing communication with these interested citizens, and to provide 

them an opportunity to learn about the Application. 

Of the 36 petitions submitted, AJLC successfully established contact with 9 

citizens. AJLC responded to questions regarding height, groundwater monitoring, 

landscaping, property values, and closure date. After speaking with AJLC, none of 

these 9 citizens expressed ongoing opposition to the Application. AJLC called (and 

left voicemails when possible) and/or sent emails to 19 citizens. AJLC received no 

return telephone calls or reply emails from any of these citizens. AJLC was unable 

to establish contact with 8 citizens because they did not provide their telephone 

number and/or email address on the petition. 

 

 
Silver Bar Outreach 

 

AJLC met with Mr. Mike Cowley and Mr. Andy Kunasek, representatives of the 

Silver Bar landfill, the week of June 13, 2016. (As documented in the Citizen 

Participation Report dated February 24, 2016, Mr. Kunasek attended AJLC’s 

neighborhood Open House on February 11, 2016.) At this meeting, Mr. Cowley 

and Mr. Kunasek offered to sell the Silver Bar landfill to AJLC. AJLC subsequently 

declined this offer during a telephone call on August 2, 2016, and followed up 

with a confirming e-mail to Mr. Kunasek on August 3, 2016. 

 

 
Second Neighborhood Meeting 

 

AJLC voluntarily hosted a second Neighborhood Open House on Wednesday, 

September 28, 2016, from 6:30 pm to 7:30 pm at the Apache Junction Parks & 

Recreation Multi-Generational Center. At the Open House, representatives of 

AJLC, along with Mr. Larry Kirch, City of Apache Junction Development Services 

Director, and Mr. Rudy Esquivias, City of Apache Junction Senior Planner/Zoning 

Administrator, were available to describe and discuss the Application. 

AJLC maintained a sign-in sheet and provided comment cards to interested 

attendees.  Twenty-six individuals signed-in and four (4) completed comment 
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cards were submitted. The sign-in sheets and completed comment cards are 

attached at Tab A.  It should be noted that not all attendees chose to sign-in. 

Representatives of AJLC met with approximately ten (10) interested citizens that 

arrived at 6:00 pm, thirty (30) minutes prior to the noticed start time of the 

Neighborhood Open House.  Approximately forty (40) additional interested 

citizens attended the Neighborhood Open House between 6:30 pm and 7:30 pm. 

Representatives of AJLC provided an overview of the proposal, and responded to 

questions and comments regarding the existing and proposed height, 

environmental regulations, day-to-day operations, and closure date of the Apache 

Junction Landfill. Nearly all attendees were unaware that the current Apache 

Junction Landfill does not have a set closure date. 

 

 
Scope of Notice for Second Neighborhood Meeting 

 

AJLC provided notice of its voluntary Second Neighborhood Open House to the 

same property owners and interested parties included in the Required 

Neighborhood Open House meeting held on February 11, 2016. This list included 

all properties within one-quarter mile of Tomahawk Road (on the east and west) 

between the subject property and US 60, the Arizona State Land Department, the 

City’s Development Services Director, Mr. Kirch, and the City’s Senior 

Planner/Zoning Administrator, Mr. Esquivias. As was the case with the Required 

Open House, this scope of notice is far beyond the City’s requirements for notice. 

Additionally, AJLC provided notice to all property owners who have expressed any 

interest in the case through the City hearing process, including all the property 

owners who submitted a petition in opposition of the request at the April 19 City 

Council hearing and anyone who spoke at any of the public hearings conducted by 

the City.   Over two hundred and fifty (250) property owners and interested 

parties were notified.  The notification letter and mailing addresses are attached 

at Tab B. 
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Other Inquiries 
 

Gammage and Burnham received a telephone call on September 23, 2016 from a 

property owner who received notification for the September 28, 2016 

Neighborhood Meeting. He and his wife live out of the Country and own the 

home as an investment property. They have not been down here to see the 

property since 2008. After the applicant described the application the property 

owner said he was neutral on the proposal. 

The Applicant has received no other telephone calls, emails or other inquires as of 

October 21, 2016. 














































